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Dear Members,
This will be the first time that I’m going to write 
something that is not an
opinion. It’s a fact. We are all getting older. 
Some more than others.
This concerns me both for our own organization 
and for the men and women in
government who are trying to find and bring 
our loved ones home. It seems hard to believe 

that our very dear friends Norm Kass, Phil O’Brien, and Herb Artolla been retired from 
DPMO almost six years ago! We are so lucky that Phil and Herb volunteer each year 
to come back to help the new DPAA during our annual meeting! I don’t know what we 
or DPAA would do without them! I remember when Dan Baughman and Bill Woodier 
were young strapping Army and Air Force lieutenant colonels and Danz Blasser was 
a young Air Force master sergeant. Heck, you know things are bad when the ageless 
wonder Jim Connell starts to show his age. What concerns me the most is who are the 
men and women that are going to replace these experts with all their knowledge of the 
issue and who know all our cases. I hate to say I don’t trust the younger folks today 
because I have wonderful and dear grandchildren but, let’s face it, anyone younger 
than 40 today seems more interested in texting on their phones than anything else. 
Am I right? Sorry if I offended
anyone! So I just want to remind folks to be thankful and appreciative of those who 
are getting older and may be slowing down. I hope the leadership of DPAA has experts 
like Dan, Bill, Danz, and Jim to fill in when they retire because I don’t know what the 
Agency and the families will do without them. I also want to say that I hope the men 
and women who make up our own organization are ready to carry on the torch of this 
organization as it takes a lot of work to keep it going.
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Dear Members,

This article was sent to me by John 
Zimmerlee, researcher and author.
I found it very interesting. I hope 
you will too.

Easily Identifiable Remains Await Someone Who Cares
by John Zimmerlee

It was 1956. The war had been over for 3 years and family members had 
been asked not to talk about it. Why? Because secretly our Government 
knew a lot more than they were telling and they couldn’t afford for the 
truth to come out!

Not only had our government left over a thousand men behind alive in 
Communist prison camps, they also had done a poor job of identifying 
remains and shipping the wrong bodies home! The mistakes needed to 
go somewhere , so they buried them as unknowns in the National 
Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific . . . in Hawaii.

A few years ago, I acquired the forensic files on the unidentified remains, 
but more recently someone sent me the spreadsheet of the grave sites 
and their related unidentified X-files. All of a sudden, I had the potential to 
associate logical missing men with actual grave sites!! So here are some 
of my early findings.
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